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Minutes of the October 15, 2016 Arizona Chapter of MOAA General Meeting 

McCormick Railroad Park Scottsdale Arizona. 

The October 2016 meeting and picnic of the general membership of the Arizona 

Chapter of MOAA was held on Saturday, October 15, 2016 at the McCormick Ranch 

Railroad Park, Scottsdale Arizona.   

President Lee Lange opened the meeting at 11:45 AM with the Pledge of Allegiance 

followed by an invocation. 

Members present:  All guests were introduced.  

 

President’s Announcements: 

This year is the Arizona Chapter’s 60th Anniversary and the chapter received a special 

certificate from MOAA along with a note from MOAA’s president. 

 

Several special guests attended meeting – three members of the Bogey Boys – a golf 

group that has helped the chapter with our scholarship golf tournament for years. Three 

of the Bogey Boys were recognized - Maury Corp and his wife Jean, Jim Perron and his 

wife Judy and Jim Kidwell.  The Bogey boys have helped the golf tournament with 

publicity, registration, scorekeeping and provided players and generous donations to the 

scholarship fund. 

 

The chapter wine tasting event and scholarship fundraiser is coming up on November 

12 and seats are limited. Sign up with Beth Cullison by October 30.   

 

Secretary’s report: The minutes of the September 17, 2016 Chapter meeting had been 

sent to the members of the BOD. A motion was made to dispense of the reading and 

accept the minutes as published. The motion was second and passed by the 

membership. 

 

Treasurer’s report: Charlie Bitner, Treasurer, reported the Scholarship Fund is 

currently at $19,191.00 General Fund at $ 7,338.83 including $200 in petty cash for 

making change for raffle tickets & lunch, for a total of $26,729.87. Net total for raffle 

after the payout was $ 65 which will go to the Scholarship Fund. Two $25 raffle prizes 

were given away. 

 
Picnic Lunch was served at 12:00 PM. 
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Program; 
 
The program was presented by Marshall Trimble, State Historian. He told stories of the 
history of Arizona and sang western songs. All present enjoyed the program very much. 
 
Adjournment: President Lee Lange adjourned the meeting at 1:35 PM. The next 
Chapter meeting will be at McCormick Golf Club November 19, 2016 
 

Respectively submitted: Paul Schnur, Secretary 

 

Rev. November 27, 2016 

Les Lange review sent to BOD 11/28/16 

 

 


